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Dear Mr Kirby 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Request for Information 
 
On 4 July 2021 East Riding of Yorkshire Council received your request for information under the 
Freedom of Information Act 2000.  The information you have requested, along with the Council’s 
response, is set out below.   
 
Request: 
 
You are currently carrying out road works outside Airmyn tip. 
Airmyn Road is the venue, bordering the A614 Rawcliffe Road. 
You are displaying 20mph speed limit signs. 
I have contacted you, seeking the relevant traffic regulation order TRO. Your staff state 
there isn't one. 
 
Please supply a copy of the order or state why you are breaking the law. 
 
The Dept of Transport says: 
 
All traffic signs and road markings placed on a public highway must be either prescribed 
in the Traffic Signs Regulations and General Directions 2016, as amended, (TSRGD) or 
authorised by the Secretary of State. It is the duty of your local highway authority to 
manage the road network in its area and they are free to make their own decisions about 
the streets under their care without reference to the Department. To take your example 
the speed limit signs would require TROs as set out in TSRGD. 
 
Response: 
 
Please find attached a total of two documents showing the TRO information you have requested. 
 
I understand that all of your queries have been addressed previously by my colleague Mr Mansell 
by email. 
  



 

 

 
If you are dissatisfied with the above response or how your request has been handled you can ask 
for the Council to review this by contacting the Freedom of Information Coordinator on the above 
telephone number or by email on foi@eastriding.gov.uk within 6 weeks of this letter which is 
9 September 2021. 
 
A senior manager will carry out the review within 10 working days of receipt of your request and 
provide a response within 20 working days.  It will provide a fair and thorough review of the 
decisions taken and where necessary how your request has been handled.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the review you can apply to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you 
have exhausted the Council’s review procedure.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted 
at: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House, Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 

 

Tel: 0303 123 1113 (local rate) or 01625 545 745 (national rate number) 
Fax: 01625 524 510 
 
Alternatively email: casework@ico.org.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Information Governance and Feedback Team 
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